
“Rail Pass” Reimbursement Policy 

Adopted by Cincinnati Division 7, MCR, NMRA BOD on March 8, 2023 

 

Whenever a “Rail Pass Member” of Cincinnati Division 7, MCR first 

renews to a “regular” membership, Division 7 will reimburse said 

member’s cost of the Rail Pass (currently $19.95). The Division 7 

Membership Chair shall notify the Division 7 Treasurer and 

Superintendent of each such renewal event within one week of 

receiving the updated monthly roster. The Division 7 Treasurer will then 

mail a check for the proper amount (currently $19.95) and enclose a 

short note reminding the member of the reason for the reimbursement.   

This policy becomes effective when it is adopted by the Division BOD 

and applies to any Rail Pass member as of that date. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Example note to the renewing Rail Pass member: 

Dear _____________, 

We are very glad to have you aboard as a renewed member in the 

NMRA!  Because you have renewed from a Rail Pass to a full 

membership, you qualify for Cincinnati Division 7’s special policy 

reimbursement of your Rail Pass cost ($19.95).  We hope you will 

continue to draw on all the many opportunities, advantages and 

benefits the NMRA and Division 7 have to offer.  Please approach any of 

our leaders if you need assistance on any matter or if you wish to 

volunteer in some capacity.  Congratulations on your continued pursuit 

of this great hobby!   


